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We can never fully predict the consequences of that which we discover 
 
Discoveries offer us new insights into both ourselves and the world around us, 
thus provoking a range of responses. Our responses dictate the consequences of 
our discoveries, and these consequences are never predictable as human nature 
is ever changing- we can never foresee how things will affect us emotionally. 
Responses and consequences can range from a renewed attitude to life, to 
perhaps deeds of pure self-interest. In The Tempest by William Shakespeare, 
Prospero acts as a chess master on the island to control the discoveries of the 
various characters, and their responses have many different consequences. J.K. 
Rowling offers advice to her audience of graduating students in her Harvard 
commencement speech The Fringe Benefits of Failure and the Power of 
Imagination, where she draws upon the unexpected consequences of her own 
personal discoveries. 
 
Although we cannot fully predict the consequences of that which we discover, 
this does not mean all discoveries are inherently negative due to the uncertainty. 
Before the events of The Tempest, Prospero discovers that it was partially due to 
his own selfish interests in magic that lead to his overthrow as Duke of Milan. 
This discovery was unexpected as he was cast aside to a deserted island, 
seemingly doomed, and unlikely to make the most out of the 
opportunity/punishment as a learning experience. It was unpredicted that this 
situation would lead to such a discovery, and by extension the regaining of his 
dukedom- Prospero takes it upon himself to demonstrate his potential of ‘good 
governance’ to the others on the island. This is seen in his ‘scenes of education’ 
such as The Feast, where he emotionally tortures Alonso, Antonio and Sebastian 
to ensure their path of repentance. His success is seen in Gonzalo’s musing “a 
great guilt, like poison works after a lone time”, implicitly stating the three men of 
sin must repent quickly before the poison takes effect. Here, Prospero has 
demonstrated his capacity for good governance- by the end of the play Alonso 
asks for forgiveness and even Antonio and Sebastian grudgingly accept his 
dukedom restoration. All this demonstrates that unexpected consequences can 
rise from discovery, and that the uncertainty should not be a deterring factor. 
 
Consequences of discovery can also be unexpected due to an unexpected 
situation to be placed in. In Rowling’s Harvard commencement speech, she 
describes how her sudden plummet into living in poverty allowed her to 
discover her love of writing, which later granted her fame and success with the 
Harry Potter series. She surmises this unexpected and inspirational turn of 
events as “I made rock-bottom the foundation on which to rebuild my life.” Here, 
she makes the definition of rock-bottom as a starting point with the construction 
metaphor (foundation, rebuild), instead of a place we want to escape from. 
Rowling also recounts her changed perception of failure, as her experience of 
failure has alleviated any fear of it, “It is impossible to live a life without failure 
unless you live so cautiously you fail by default.” Here, Rowling changes the 
mainstream perception of failure by stating how inactivity can result in failure as 
much as proactive action and exposing your vulnerabilities. From her famous 
rag-to-riches story as the first billionaire author, Rowling’s commencement 
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speech details how an unexpected circumstance of poverty leads to the most 
unimaginable consequences- fame and wealth. 
 
Consequences of discovery may involve the revealing of hidden greed and desire, 
resulting in deeds of self interest instead of a renewed, positive effect on one’s 
life. In The Tempest, Antonio awakens Sebastian’s hidden desire to be king, and 
Sebastian has a moment of self-discovery as he succumbs to his base values. The 
duo justify their actions by claiming that not killing the king and defying the 
chain of being would be ‘letting fortune sleep.’ Sleep is used as a metaphor for 
death, and the duo plot to let the king sleep instead of fortune. The disdain for 
inaction is further justified in the motif of water- Antonio claims Sebastian needs 
to “flow” and not “stand still” or be one of the “ebb men at the bottom due to fear 
or sloth”. Here, water symbolises power and its flowing and living states mean 
they must seize the opportunity and take action. Consequences of discovery are 
thus seen as dependant on the nature of the individual(s) who make the 
discovery. 
 
The consequences of discovery are thus shown to be unpredictable as they 
depend on the volatile responses of the individual. The Tempest demonstrates 
how a wide variety of consequences are possible- from an altered perspective of 
one’s past to self-interest deeds of greed. The Fringe Benefits of Failure and the 
Power of Imagination exhibits how consequences re unexpected as they are so 
great one could not have imagined them in the first place. 


